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REVIEW OF OPERATIONAL PROCEDURES - GASCOYNE AND PILBARA REGIONS

Emphasis on the creation of the Ningaloo Marine Park, the experience of
the first few months of operations and particularly the appointment of
an officer well experienced in Marine Park Management as Regional Manager,
Greenough have prompted a review of the operational arrangements in the
area. The following arrangements will now apply:

1. Until such time as the Gascoyne Region has its own Regional Office
and staff, responsibility for the Department®s affairs in the region
shall be shared between the Regional Manager Greenough and the
Regional Manager Pilbara. The details of these arrangements are
attached.

2. The Operations Officer for the Gascoyne Region is to operate from
Geraldton and is to assist the Regional Manager at Greenough and
give him local support for areas in both regions where necessary.

3. The present vacancy for a Marine Parks Officer shall be recast as
District Manager Exmouth with responsibility for overall management
of all our affairs in the Exmouth area, including the Cape Range
National Park and the Ningaloo Marine Park. Action to achieve this
has been taken with the Public Service Board.
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